
Trumbull County Children Services Board is pleased to announce the 
appointment of a new community leader to the Board of Directors 
 
Warren, Ohio - Trumbull County Children Services (TCCS) is proud to announce the appointment from 
the Trumbull County Board of Commissioners of the newest board member, Christine Ruggieri. With a 
passion for serving the community and a wealth of experience in the health field, Christine brings 
invaluable insights and leadership to the Agency’s mission of safeguarding and advocating for the 
welfare of children.  
 
Christine Ruggieri has demonstrated her strong background in marketing and recruitment. Her current 
expertise as Director of Physician Services will be instrumental in guiding Trumbull County Children 
Services as it continues to innovate and address the evolving needs of the community.  
 
“We are thrilled to welcome Christine Ruggieri to our Board of Directors,” said Trumbull County 
Executive Director Marilyn Pape. “Her passion for our mission and her expertise in the health field and 
communications makes her an invaluable addition to our team. Her leadership will undoubtedly 
strengthen our efforts to create positive change for children and families in need.”  
 
Christine Ruggieri expressed her excitement about joining Trumbull County Children Services and 
contributing to its vital work. “I am honored to join Trumbull County Children Services Board and 
support its mission of ensuring the safety and well-being of children,” said Ms. Ruggieri. “I look forward 
to collaborating with my fellow board members and the dedicated staff to make a meaningful difference 
in the lives of vulnerable children and families.” 
 
Christine Ruggieri joins a distinguished group of leaders on the Trumbull County Children Services Board 
of Directors, each committed to advancing the Agency’s vision of a community where every child thrives 
in a safe and nurturing environment. 
 
For more information about Trumbull County Children Services and its initiatives, visit 
www.trumbullcsb.org. 
 
Trumbull County Children Services, in partnership with families and the community, protects and 
advocates for children in crisis or at risk of abuse and neglect. The Agency assesses risk and builds on 
family strengths in seeking to maintain or reunite children with safe families. We perform this mandate 
with compassion, respect, and professionalism to families in Trumbull County.  
 
 
 


